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SCC Meeting Minutes
Present: Katie, Leah, Angie, Becky, Charlene, Julie, Jill
Absent: Colin, Robyn, Roberta
Meeting held in the school library and called to order at 12:10. Katie adopted the minutes from last meeting as read. Seconded by Charlene. Carried.
Treasurer’s Report:
Division Account has a balance of $4781.00 and SCC Account has a balance of $1105.47. Scholarship comes out of the division account. Dance instructor cost $700, not $900 as quoted. Upcoming expense is the half-day Kevin Miller writing workshop on March 11 ($375).
OLD BUSINESS
Jill and Roberta plan to sit at the Co-op to sell coupons the first week of March.
Jill handed out SCC Scholarship Applications to grade 12vstudents and spoke with them about the application.
Vending machines: Parents have approached the SCC about having a healthier selection of food available in the vending machine. It is unknown how much money the vending machine makes. If the SCC wishes to change what is sold in the vending machine, we must commit to volunteering our own time to purchase the food and stock the machine. Discussion will resume when SCC members have had time to price out some healthier options.
Vesey’s Seeds: Roberta has ordered 100 catalogues for us to do a small roll out to gardeners in the community. We did not want to conflict with the fruit sales.
First Nations/Metis/Indigenous presentation. Robyn and Marie are still thinking of options.
Pi Day: SCC members will donate 2 pies each to be sold for $2/slice in conjunction with the Pi day activities. (March 14)
Acknowledgement of major donations to our playground project: Jill and Katie will look for benches. We would like a swinging or gliding bench similar to the one already in front of the school in memory of Ryan Harbin. We would like a smaller bench on the playground to acknowledge the donation made by the Norbion Ladies Club. ACTION: Jill and Katie price out benches for next meeting. Jill’s husband will be home for a few weeks over spring break-up and can assemble it.
NEW BUSINESS
Drama Night Supper: This event made the SCC around $800 last year. When Mrs. Hunter has set a date (early May) we can plan a menu. Jill has purchased 5 large pork loins.
Colour Run: to take place June 14th after Student Awards Ceremony. SCC would like to help. This falls under our student/parent engagement goals.
Julie made a motion that the SCC purchase sunglasses for all the kids. Angie seconded. Carried.
Volunteers will be needed to throw the dye on the runners. Katie can assign jobs as it gets closer.
Principal’s Report presented by Leah.
SRC Report: not available.
Next meeting to be held at noon on March 13 in school library.



